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Cambridge Polymer Group Awarded $225,000 SBIR 

Grant from the National Institutes of Health  
 

CPG research team to develop injectable hydrogel technology for eye 

tamponade 

 

BOSTON, MA (08/14/17): Cambridge Polymer Group Inc., an analytical testing and contract research 

lab located in Boston, MA, has been awarded a $225,000 Phase 1 Small Business Innovation Research 

(SBIR) grant by the National Institutes of Health Foundation (NIH) to develop an injectable hydrogel for 

use as an eye tamponade.  

Retinal detachment is a common eye injury that often causes vision loss in patients. The surgical procedure 

requires the temporary removal of the vitreous humor, the clear gel in the eye, prior to reattachment of the 

retina to the back of the eye. Following the operation, the retina needs to remain in contact with the back of 

the eye during the healing process, or it may become detached again. Surgeons currently achieve this 

process by either using a silicone oil, which distorts vision and requires a second surgery to remove, or with 

a gas bubble, which requires inconvenient head placement for the patient.  

As an alternative, Cambridge Polymer Group’s team of hydrogel scientists are developing a hydrogel that 

can be injected in as liquid through a fine needle or cannula, and then gels in the eye. This hydrogel will 

assist in keeping the retina attached to the back wall of the eye, and will then degrade over time, obviating 

the need for a second surgery. The hydrogel should also allow vision through the eye while it is in place, 

resulting in greater patient mobility and compliance. 

Cambridge Polymer Group’s Vice President of Research, Dr. Gavin Braithwaite, is the principal 

investigator on the research grant. “We are pleased with the opportunity the NIH SBIR program has given 

us to move our patent-pending technology from the laboratory bench into pre-clinical studies,” stated Dr. 

Braithwaite.  

About Cambridge Polymer Group 

Cambridge Polymer Group is a contract research materials laboratory located in Boston. They specialize in 

formulation development, analytical testing, failure analysis, and product development in the medical 

device and pharmaceutical area, consumer products, and industrial materials. They are an ISO 9001:2015 

and 17025:2005 certified and accredited laboratory.  

About the National Institutes of Health Small Business Innovation Research Program 

The NIH SBIR program funds small businesses that are seeking to commercialize innovative biomedical 

http://www.campoly.com/


   

   

   

technologies. This competitive program helps small businesses participate in federal research and 

development and develop life-saving technologies. For more info on the NIH SBIR program, please visit: 

https://sbir.nih.gov/ 

### 

 

If you would like more information about this topic, please call Catherine Cerasuolo at 617-629-4400, or 

email Catherine.Cerasuolo@campoly.com. 
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